Post-Graduate Education

The Post-Graduate Education Committee of the Council have
circularized all the faculties, post-graduate institutions and hos-
pitals to ascertain what facilities for post graduate education are
available. Replies, which have been received from all faculties,
indicate that there is great activity in all parts of the country.

The provincial, Scottish and North Ireland hospitals offer com-
prehensive instruction for general practitioners. Concentrated
14-day courses, one-day meetings and symposias devoted to
individual subjects, week-end courses and extended one-day-a-week
courses are arranged.

In London, the teaching hospitals offer little, but the non-
teaching hospitals in collaboration with the British Federation and
Post Graduate Medical Studies arrange regular lectures, demon-
strations and ward rounds.

Post-Graduate Courses

East Anglia Faculty

Post-graduate courses within the area consist of monthly Saturday
symposia, from 10.30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Details can be obtained from
The Secretary, The Medical School, Tennis Court Road, Cam-
bridge. They are held at Addenbrooke’s Hospital. The pro-

gramme:—

May 14th ... Paediatrics.
June 25th ... Laboratory aids to diagnosis and treatment.
July 16th ... Gastro-enterology.

South-West England Faculty

Bristol. Sunday morning lectures started on the 27th March,
1955. Neighbouring counties have been circularised through
Executive Councils.

Exeter. The week-end course at Exeter, to be held in the Library
of the Devon and Exeter Hospital at 2.30 p.m. from May 13th—
15th (inclusive) will include a clinico-pathological conference as
well as lectures on hypertension, paediatrics, valvotomy and the
aetiology of cancer. Application should be made to Dr. A. H. Gale,
Director of Medical Postgraduate Studies, The University, Bristol,
8, stating whether the grant is desired.

Gloucester and Cheltenham. Dr. J. B. H. Haslett has kindly agreed
to organise a week-end course this summer. Particulars will be
given later.
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